SPEECH BY THE MINISTER OF PUBLIC WORKS AND TRANSPORT PASTOR LINDIWE DLAMINI AT THE LAUNCH OF THE SWAZI AIRWAYS BOARD, 22ND SEPTEMBER 2016
Mr. Chairman
New Members of the Board of Swazi Airways
Representatives of the Ministry’s Principal Secretary 

The Acting CEO for Swazi Airways 

Senior Management of Swazi Airways

Members of the News Media

Ladies and Gentlemen

I am delighted this day to be welcoming the new board members for Swazi Airways. Royal Swazi Airways Corporation, as this parastatal was previously known, was established in March 1978. The Corporation continued its operations of scheduled air services until July 1999 when it was downgraded to a travel agent. The Ministry has however, continued to arrange the appointment of a Board of Directors. Government took a decision in 2013 to revive the air service operations of Royal Swazi National Airways Corporation, which is now trading as Swazi Airways.

The Term of Office for the old board has come into an end hence the launch of the new Swazi Airways board, which is expected to run for the next three years. On that note, let me take this opportunity to thank the outgoing board for its performance, especially with regards to the revival of this corporation. I understand that the Swaziland Civil Aviation Authority (SWACAA) is processing Swazi Airways Air Operator’s Licence (AOC) and is working very hard to ensure that the country meet the International Civil Aviation Organizations’ standards. We do recognize that the issuance of the AOC is imminent. However, we also appreciate SWACAA for its commitment in trying to avoid any mistakes which could hinder our progress towards meeting ICAO’s standards.  

Swazi Airways’ long awaited aircraft is expected to land soon to enable SWACAA to conduct necessary inspections and tests. Immediately those tests are completed the corporation will resume its provision of scheduled air service. The role played by infrastructure in the enhancement of a nation’s economic growth is significant, but often underestimated. Without efficient road, rail, sea and airport infrastructure is more costly for free trade exposed industries to operate. As the new board you have the mandate to ensure that Swazi Airways management successfully implements its Strategic Plan and puts the nation on the map. Our dream is to grow the airline into a giant in the global airline industry.
We wish you all the best in leading this important Government entity into a fully-fledged and profitable corporation even as we work towards vision 2022.

I Thank You
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